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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Harvest Festival Service –Monday 7th Octo-
ber  
We are pleased to welcome back to school Rev. Jemima Strain who is 
joining us for a Harvest Festival Service this term. It would be lovely to 
receive your donations of food over the next week. We will take  dona-
tions to the local Food Bank at St Peters in Kineton. 
You are all warmly invited to join us for our Harvest Festival Service on 
7th October at 9.15.  

 
 
 

 

Curriculum  Re-design Information/Community Engagement 
Consultation  
 
Like many schools at the moment, we are currently  in the 
process of  introducing various curriculum changes, which 
we hope will enhance your child’s enjoyment and provide 
stimulating learning opportunities, whilst maintaining Na-
tional Curriculum expectations of high academic standards.   
We would like to host a short Parents’ Information Meeting 
after school in the next few weeks, to inform you about the 
changes  and to answer any questions you may have.  
We hope to invite a member of the Parish Council to the 
meeting too, to discuss possible exciting community devel-
opment ideas.  
Confirmation of a date will follow as soon as possible. 
 

Watch this space …. 
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We were delighted to welcome Educateres this week, who visited us to 
congratulate Mrs Cook on 25 years of loyal service. What an achieve-
ment! Many congratulations and thank you Mrs Cook.   

 

Home School Agreements 
Please make sure that you have signed and brought back your 
Home School Agreements. If further copies are needed, please 
ask at the office. 
 
A Polite Reminder 
Please be aware that every Wednesday after school the teachers 
have a staff meeting at Sydenham Primary School. This means 
that they need to leave as soon as possible after 3pm. If you do 
need to speak with your child’s teacher, please arrange another 
time either before school or on a different day.  
PE Kits 
There are a lot of children coming into school without their PE 
kit. We bought a few sets of spare PE kits last year but these 
have all gone missing now. If you have any spare kit labelled 
SCHOOL please return it! Vantage and Vulcans have PE on  
Wednesdays and Valkyrie on Fridays.  Please label your own 
children’s kit.  



 

 
 
 
                

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Nut Allergy Notice  
As was drawn to everyone’s attention in 
First Newsletter, we have children in 
school who are allergic to nuts.  
We again politely request that you do 
not send in nut products in your child’s 
lunchbox. This has happened recently 
and we would ask that you please re-
frain from sending such products into 
school.  

School Uniform  
 
There have been many instances in the last couple of weeks of 
children losing their school sweatshirts and PE Kits. I appreci-
ate that school equipment is expensive. I have reminded all 
the children today  that THEY are responsible for taking care 
of their own clothes.  
 
Please help your child by naming their kit/uniform clearly and 
if you do find that your child has brought home the wrong 
clothes– please return them to school so we can re– unite 
with their rightful owner.  
 
Have a good weekend. Recharge ready for next week.  
Jacquie Birch 
Associate Head Teacher    



 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  
Lighthorne Heath Heroes and our first Smiler ! 

Friday 27th September 2019 
 

Rabbits     95  Dogs     107   

Guinea Pigs   126    Cats    95  

I have introduced a whole school Smile Award 
given by me weekly to children who have done 
something of which they should be proud and 
has made me smile.  
This week’s first Smile went to Sera in Valkyrie.  



 

News from Vantage Class  
 
After learning all about the story of ‘The Little Red Hen’, Vantage class 
found out how corn is turned into flour which is used to make bread. The 
children looked at a recipe for bread and then measured the ingredients. 
They enjoyed kneading the bread. It smelt yummy when it came out of 
the oven!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Mati in R for this super 

Home Learning on Number representations.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to our R/N Parents who attended our Reading Information 
Meeting on Wednesday. Hope it was helpful ! 



 

 

 

Vulcans  
 

 
 

Working collaboratively in a group on a 
maths problem. 

 



 

 

Gardening Club  

 
Our Year 4 Gardeners picked some delicious blackberries 
this week with Mrs Bazeley. We were lucky enough to 
have Mrs Cook’s apple crumble to add them 
to...DELICIOUS !  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
Gym Club  
The Club is well attended and seems great fun…. 
Thank you to Beth from Onside Coaches who makes 
it so enjoyable.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Please note there is no Gym Club next Wednesday 
2nd October as Beth is unable to be here.  


